WASHINGTON MILITARY
RESOURCE DIRECTORY PO Box 97327  Lakewood, WA 98497

Dear Governor,

Valor Media, parent company of West Coast Publishing, is proud to
present our latest product. We've created the first and only app that
contains all military installations in the United States. This free app is
for use by all active duty and retired military within your state.

I have enclosed a copy of our Washington state military resource
directory for your review. We have produced this free directory for 26
years and now we've taken this outstanding resource and created the
most revolutionary phone and tablet app ever for our military.

Please review pages 4-12 as an example of the letters from our governor
as well as mayors from surrounding communities to welcome all our
military.

We would appreciate a welcome letter from your office.

For your convenience, please submit your letter via email to my Office
Manager, Shelly Hals at shelly@wamilitary.com.

Our app will be released in early 2015 and we would appreciate the
letter at your earliest convenience.

We thank you in advance for your cooperation and contribution to this
app. If you or any of your staff have any questions or concerns, please
feel free to contact Shelly or myself at 253-503-7308.

Sincerely,

%/

Kenneth L. Marsh, Jr.
President

KLM/sh
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